
To Whom It May Concern:

My name is Paul Budraitis, and I'm writing this letter of recommendation on behalf of my long-time colleague, 
Tom Wiseley. I am a freelance director, actor, and writer, as well as an adjunct instructor at Cornish College of 
the Arts in Seattle. I received a master's degree in theatre directing from the Lithuanian Music and Theatre 
Academy (LMTA) under the auspices of a State Department Fulbright Grant, and subsequently taught acting and 
stage movement at the same academy, while concurrently working as a director and actor at various professional 
theatre in Lithuania, including: the Lithuanian National Drama Theatre, the State Youth Theatre of Lithuania, the 
Kaunas State Drama Theatre, and Oskaras Koršunovas / Vilnius City Theatre. I subsequently taught Meyerhold's 
biomechanics – which I learned from Tom during a project that I'll elaborate on below – at the LMTA, the 
Iceland Academy of the Arts in Reykjavik, and at here in Seattle at Cornish College. OtB?

Tom Wiseley is a rarity in today's theatre world, where professional specialization is the norm. I've noticed a 
recent trend amongst my colleagues to refer to themselves more often as “theatre artists” or (less elegantly) as 
“theatre makers”, regardless of their particular area of specialization. For Tom, though, this label is specifically 
appropriate, because quite simply Tom can, and does, do it all, and he can, and does, do it all very well. As 
director, actor, lighting designer, set designer, music director, master electrician, and stage manager, Tom has 
proved over his many years of work in the theatre that whatever is called for in a given production, he is ready 
and able to provide it.

In my first experience working with Tom, I served both as a performer and as his assistant director for ATF: A 
Burlesque, at Annex Theatre in Seattle in 2001. The project turned out to be a fitting introduction to the man and 
his myriad skills, particularly his skills as a teacher and organizer of complex and interrelated creative processes. 
It can be said that over the course of the year-long development process, Tom oversaw the creation of a de-facto 
acting academy, the company training routinely in Meyerhold's biomechanics, Lecoq clown technique, basic 
vocal technique, and even basic military rifle drill technique. Parallel to the physical training that the process 
provided, Tom also facilitated the company's theoretical understanding of the work, with lecture/discussion 
sessions on topics ranging from Brecht's “A Short Organum for the Theatre”, to semiotics theory, to analysis of 
vaudevillian influence on silent film comedies. It should therefore come as no surprise that when I talk about my 
experience working with Tom on the project, I refer to it as a mini-graduate school program that I went through 
before officially going off to pursue my master's degree overseas.

Since returning to Seattle, Tom and I have collaborated twice, both times with Tom working as the lighting 
designer for projects that I was directing. Both situations were with smaller theatre companies and significant 
budgetary and spatial challenges, and in both instances Tom proved himself as a brilliant, unconventional 
problem-solver and ideal collaborator, willing to advise and help resolve issues well outside of his specific 
design area. In our most recent collaboration, a production of David Mamet's Edmond at Balagan Theatre in 
Seattle, we were faced with a bunker-type space that actually had no lighting grid to speak of. Rather than 
settling for a design that employed the uses of standing booms – the flat lighting that the theatre had grown 
accustomed to using – Tom devised an ingenious and sophisticated solution, purchasing a low-cost wire system 
meant for home lighting, in effect creating a lighting grid that we were able to use to great effect. The strength of 
the eventual stage design of the piece, which revealed the possibilities of what was a very difficult theatrical 
space in a way that hadn't been seen before, owed a great deal to Tom's ability to think in an innovative way. The 
production went on to be widely praised by both audiences and critics alike, recently winning an award for being 
one of the best small-house productions of 2010.

I'm proud to be able to call Tom Wiseley a trusted colleague and frequent collaborator. A great deal of my 
personal growth as an artist as well as many of the opportunities that I've had in my career can be traced back to 
things I learned from Tom, and for that I will always be grateful. I have no doubt that his keen intelligence, 
daring spirit, and down-to-earth nature would serve as a strong addition to any institution that would choose to 
bring him on as a member of its faculty, and so it is my pleasure to have the opportunity to recommend on his 
behalf that you do so.



Sincerely,

Paul Budraitis 


